


(i) There has only been one complete review of the self-assessment to date.2 

(ii) The Consultation Paper includes an out-of-date table (Table One) that misrepresents the current 
extent of alignment with the Guidelines. 

c) In Nova’s opinion, one of the key things that needs to be addressed (before Codification is considered) 
are the issues retailers have in interpreting and applying certain aspects of the Guidelines, as noted by 
the Authority at clause 3.21 of the Consultation Paper. Indeed, despite these issues being known to the 
Authority for some time, the Authority is proposing to go straight to Codification of a document that is not 
yet fit for purpose.   

 

Given these concerns (which are widely held by retailers), Nova requests that before any further work on the 
Guidelines (or the proposed Codification of any aspect of the Guidelines) is conducted, the Authority should 
first:  

• explore with retailers the reasoning behind their responses to their review of alignment completed in 
2023 and complete its 2023 review of retailer alignment with the Guidelines; 

• publish all data it holds on disconnections (given avoiding and minimising harm by disconnection is a 
key outcome of the Guidelines); and 

• consider and consult on clarifying, updating and amending key clauses in the Guidelines that require 
attention to ensure they can be effectively and consistently interpreted and implemented by retailers.  

As noted above, Nova does support the proposal to make parts of the Guidelines mandatory, but we’re also 
keen to see they are properly understood and practical to implement before this happens.    

For example, it is entirely appropriate retailers should help support families that find themselves in financial 
difficulties, but Nova equally believes codifying the Guidelines will leave the sector’s good operational 
intentions open to abuse and create excessive costs and non-sensible outcomes. Retailers are already 
encountering situations where consumers take avoidance actions to prevent the receipt of debtor’s notices. 

Further comment is appended to this letter, in response to each specific question asked by the Authority in the 
Consultation Paper. 

Nova notes that ERANZ is separately submitting on this consultation, and that submission will include an 
analysis of key clauses in the current Guidelines that require attention.   

 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Paul Baker 
Commercial & Regulatory Manager 

      

 
2 Nova raised with the Authority the misdirection of communications reminding Nova to complete the 
Review in 2022. It understands all medium to large retailers responded in 2023. 














